Carpenter PTC Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, March 15, 2016

In attendance: Rebecca Denton, Lori Schulte, Amber Harris, Mr. Weldon, Julee Lo, Depauw family, Steven Drakos (LO school Board), Deborah Porter (LO School Board), Natalie Gasiorowski, , Melanie Connolly, Marie Lawless, Katie Schwartz, John Pertrycia 


Call to Order: Rebecca Denton, 7:02pm

Welcome/Introductions: Rebecca Denton, President

Avery DePauw, working on a community service project to earn his Eagle Scout status, presented his project. 
Mr. Weldon and Avery have confirmed the addition of “buddy benches” to our playground/blacktop would be a great addition.  The benches would be made out of composite wood to handle the outdoor elements. Benches are expected to cost $100-200.00 each. Hoping to fundraise at the school with a pop can drive, which will occur the week after Spring Break. Monetary donations will be accepted as well; all checks made payable to Carpenter PTC. The goal is to build 2-3 benches, depending on the fundraising totals. 

LO board member message:
LOCS Board Members present; Steve Drakos spoke about how hard they are working. There are budget concerns, they are working to make decisions that will be hard, but necessary. If you see anything on the ballot, please support your schools. 
Deborah Porter also in attendance; added that they each have email and the board has an email to send any comments/concerns.
Adam continued with information regarding the sinking fund, stating that the sinking fund does not allow the school board to incur debt. The sinking fund is allocated 100% for building expenses. 
Example for the cost to a homeowner: average home of 200.000 will pay 100.00 annually in a tax increase. 
Next board meeting located at the board office downtown at 7pm March 23rd, 2016. 

			 

Review/Approval of Minutes: Amber Harris, Secretary
First motion: Marie Lawless
Second motion: Katie Schwartz

Principal’s Message: Mr. Weldon 
· Kindergarten Information night went well. Lottery will occur Thursday March 17th. 
· Parent teacher conferences, March 18th, 23rd and 25th. All parents requested to attend. Parent survey will be available to answer outside classrooms on conference night. 
· March is reading month: Dragon theme; Dragon is looking good (adding flames to him as children meet their reading goals each week) Reading goal is 150,000 minutes for the entire school. Last year students reached 195,000. If school wide goal is met, Mr. Weldon will take each grade out for an extra recess before the end of the year. 
· Penny Wars: Ended two weeks ago, proud to announce Carpenter won for the 3rd year in a row within our school district! 3rd grade won within the school. $2900.00 contributed by Carpenter, a little over $9,000 total for the district. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jennifer McFarlin;	
A treasurers report was handed out, but not discussed due to group participation with LOCS Board Members

Committee Updates:

A. School Assemblies – Ann Blizzard
Assembly May 6th Detroit Mad Scientist
B. Family Activities – Natalie Gasiorowski
Cranbrook night: (snow day reschedule: May 11th)
20th Birthday party: June 3rd: 13 sponsors for our t-shirts and yard sign already confirmed. 65.00 for a yard sign for additional sponsors if interested
. Two t-shirt companies are contenders for our t-shirt sale. 10.00 will be the general cost of the shirt. Lady shirts for an additional fee. Goal is to take orders at conferences starting on Friday, March 18th. Shirt order forms will also go home with eldest/only child for parents that could not purchase at conferences. Contact Corinna Womack with any additional questions regarding the t-shirt sales. Shirts are expected to be delivered prior to anniversary party. 
Additional information: Janice Zale will be heading up carnival games; tons of candy and prizes. Face painters, balloon animals. Photo booth, cake walk, inflatables and more.  
Food: popcorn, snow cones, etc. 
Working on getting the connection with the teachers, alumni, community, etc. Encourage the event and increase participation. Word of mouth will help this party be a success. 
		Brainstorming ideas: NHS involvement highly encouraged. Look into a Porta John, contact police dept. regarding traffic flow, shuttle possibly needed as well. 
C. Box Tops – Penny Robertson
Not in attendance. Please continue to submit your full sheets of box tops. For every 2 sheets, the student earns a box top spirit stick. 
D. Apples for Students – Amber Harris
Point total was only 14,700 points, Mr. Weldon can choose from a catalog of supplies for the school, items chosen, TBA. Program is officially over until October 2016
E. Coke Rewards-Amber Harris
Continue turning in your coke rewards. We receive a check every quarter for our submissions. 
F. Shoparoo-Amber Harris
Doing great, over 100,000 points. Points are paid out in a check sent to the school after Labor Day 2016. Keep scanning your receipts
G. Scrip Program – Diane Youngpeter
Lots of gift card options available in the office for your immediate purchase, look for information on our next official order. 
H. Staff Appreciation-Marie Lawless
March: St Pattys day theme, all teachers getting socks. Conference dinners next week; please sign up to donate if you have not already
April: TBD
May: Western Theme, “saddle up” working on getting bids for food for Staff Appreciation Week
Suggestions from Marie: School store day, 2x a month. 
I. Restaurant Night – Melissa Barthel
Culvers night was March 3rd. Silent auction went well, all baskets were bid on. Made 210.00 just on food purchases alone. 
J. Spiritwear – Jennifer Marlette and Melanie Connolly: nothing new to report
K. Holiday Gift Shop – Tara Novak 
L. Student Directory – Melissa Barthel
We need additional families to sign in and sign up or this expense will not be worth it long term. We do pay a yearly fee to keep this site active. 
Myschoolanywhere.com. This is a great online tool for parents to contact other parents from within our school. There is an app for Apple users. 
M.  Fun Run-  John Petrycia
Nothing new to report
N. Spirit Sticks-Lori Schulte
Spirit sticks will be sold during conferences for March is reading month. 
O. Labels for education: Penni Robertson
This program is being discontinued at the end of the school year, please send in your current labels. We currently are reimbursed with gift cards towards supplies we need. 
	
Old Business: 
New Business: Board openings will be available. Nominations for board positions will be next month April 19th. Please turn in your nominations before April meeting. Elections will take place at May meeting. 



Called to adjourn:  810pm
1st motion: Lori Schulte
2nd motion: Katie Schwartz 


Next meetings are scheduled for:
April 19th
May 10th
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